FACULTY ASSEMBLY MINUTES
DATE: January 7, 2013
FACULTY ATTENDING:  T. Aftanas, R. Berry, S. Bonacci, J. Britt, S. Buerdsell, C. Cornforth, T. Craig, D. Cresap, C. Dale, M. Davis, F. DeCaria, J. Doolin, D. Fitzgerald, M. Goldstein, R. Guy, D.  Hans, C.  Harbert, K. Herrington, S. Hupp, L. Ingram, M. Kahl, J. Keyser, J. Kriechbaum, A. Kuca, J. Lantz, R. Lucki, R. Malek, M. Marlin, J. Marth, M. Merz, B. Peterman, T. Naples, D.  Poffenberger, J. Reho, J. Remias, C. Riter, C. Rogerson, D. Ryan, C. Sergakis,  P. Sharma, L. Shelek, K. Silvestri, W. Slider, M. Stephens, D. Stoffel, J. Tully, J. Tyburski,  J. VanFossan, T. Vavra, M. Watson, G. Winland, M. Wycherley, D. Yadrick.

OTHERS ATTENDING /  PRESENTING:    Mike Koon, Christina Sullivan
The meeting was called to order at 2:30 p.m. by Dr. Purnima Sharma, Faculty Assembly President.
Location:  Room 121 EC

HLC  Update:      Mike Koon

Mike Koon provided an update on the HLC Self Study which was mailed today and will be to HLC tomorrow.  He voiced his gratitude to Christina and Lisa for all their work on the HLC and to Hillary Curto for compiling the document into proper required format.  Thanks to all faculty and staff participating.  The document is on the web page now.  Christina explained the various components of the document and showed faculty how to access the document on the website.  

Mike summarized plans for the visit on March 4-6, 2013 and the process thereafter.  Site visitors will be charged with verifying the validity of the document and all its information.  Criteria changed this year and a crosswalk was created to link old criteria to new criteria. The team will meet with individuals and groups; an agenda will be provided as time nears. The team usually meets with curriculum and assessment committees.  Team will probably visit all campuses and may visit classrooms.  Exit interviews are now limited to specific individuals. Four weeks post-visit, we receive team’s report to confirm.  College should have some information around June.    

APPROVAL OF MINUTES:   

Minutes from the November 2, 2012 meeting were approved as presented.  Motion to approve Tony Vavra,   Seconded by L. Ingram.  Motion passed.
OLD BUSINESS:

1.
Computer use policy is on hold.  Discussion comments were included in November minutes.  Faculty can 
submit any additional comments to P. Sharma.
2.
Quality Matters training was discussed.  Question was asked about what to do if 

Someone  did not want to do QM.  Question should be posed to Vicki Riley/ Kim Patterson.
        

COMMITTEE REPORTS
 

A.     Assessment.  Tom Danford addressed the faculty during All College Day. Assessment is on track for Accreditation Visit.
B.     Curriculum.  K. Herrington again discussed the transitional math changes occurring and the concern of omitting Math 93 and then having students who later change to a major that requires Math 93. Any suggestions should be submitted to Kathy as soon as possible. 

C.    Distance Education.  No Report
D.    Enrollments Management.   Michele Watson reported a brief meeting was held discussing strategies due to low enrollment.

E.     ACF.  Mark Goldstein discussed several items:


(1) 
Budget cutbacks are statewide and we are in for a serious state funding 


problem, revenues are reducing, and

(2) 
Funding will be connected to completion rates per Dr. Olshinsky.  Mark 


states this has only been a report by a researcher with a plan to use college completion and credits 

taken for funding.  Supposedly 5% of funding to higher education would be pooled and 



distributed.  The other 95% would stay the same.  Pam stated retention is now included in faculty 

                          evaluation and  suggested that faculty  need to discuss this if they have any concerns.  

Mark Goldstein also discussed the “presidential practice” regarding FT faculty absences.  There are three categories: short term (less than 14 days) in which work is covered, short term disability (2 to 16 weeks), and Long term (16 weeks to end of year).  This has only occurred twice now and Mark described these scenarios.  For the first one, no reduction in salary occurred.  The question is whether HR informed the recent faculty member that payroll could have been continued rather than her needing to retire.   Faculty should be aware of this per chance anyone has a similar situation.  This policy holds the FT position with salary one year beyond.  Discussion continued about other situations of other faculty needing medical leave and being told different information.  Faculty  recommended Peggy be invited back again to further discuss medical leave issues.  

Another item is that “disability” pay now includes pregnancy and another year can be taken without pay under Family Leave Act.

MOTION:  T. Vavra made a motion that Sandy Beck (recently retired) be notified of this policy to ensure that HR has shared this information for her so she can investigate it.  Frank DeCaria seconded.  Passed unanimously.   

MOTION:  C. Cornforth made a motion to again invite Peggy Carmichael be invited to attend faculty assembly to discuss various HR issues.  Seconded R. Berry

F.     Board of Governors.  R. Berry stated that Dr. Olshinsky presented the Board with budget information and discussed ongoing process of new facilities.  
G.    Institutional Technologies.  No meeting.   C. Cornforth stated that if anyone requires assistance with IT web pages or other computer assistance, student interns are available to assist faculty.

H.     LRC.  No report.
I.  General Education.   S. Buerdsell requested faculty respond to her prior email requesting information.

J.     Merit.  Nothing new to report.  Documents are on the college webpage. Faculty MUST use correct forms; these will show the appropriate dates.  Pay attention to the submission dates which have altered so that you know you are eligible per evaluation prior to packet being submitted.  

D. Poffenberger asked if faculty has the authority to use the Merit pot to go only to a specific group of faculty.  He thinks the younger faculty and those who are not full professors should have a better shot at Merit funds; is there a way to make it more equitable for newer faculty perhaps as a retention strategy.  This topic should be addressed by the Merit Committee.  

These two topics should be discussed by Merit and FERC respectively. 

K.  Budget committee.  Committee will meet on Friday, January 11.

L.   Faculty Salary Committee.  No report

M   Safety Committee.  C. Harbert reports a December meeting was held.  A trial lock down exercise was done in November.  Work continues on ID slide system for unlocking the doors.  Cameras are in the Wesco parking lot.   A concern about broken sidewalk was brought up to the committee.  Also, committee discussed brochures for emergency preparedness.   

Various faculty were on campus during the lockdown test and identified several issues.   M. Davis stated that there are “symptoms” that could be identified sooner.  L. Shelek referred to a situation in nursing where support was provided.  J. Pleso stated he received the phone notification but more information would be good.  Comments can be submitted to Crystal or other committee members.
N   Rules committee.  F. DeCaria reported that prior faculty concerns were addressed.  Nothing finalized but interesting discussion.   It is his understanding that the Computer Usage rule came about as a result of staff indiscretions.  Pam recommended approaching this based on how faculty uses it, intellectual property, copyrights, etc.  She recommended the faculty members of the Rules committee put together a recommendation to present to faculty assembly.  This affects everyone, not just those teaching online.

O   Promotion.  C. Cornforth asked about credit being given for additional certifications earned for professional development.  Can FERC look at the possibility of such certifications being considered for Merit?
P.  FERC.  No report. 

Q.  Textbook Affordability Committee.  Meet this week.

R.  OTHER
L. Ingram discussed the issue put forward by Carol earlier today about a student wanting be non-degree seeking and wanting only one course. On the general admission application, “personal interest” is selected so student does not get an advisor nor need a PIN number.  

K. Herrington stated there are problems with getting students to respond to course evaluations.  She asked her class how many had internet on their phone.  Last 10 minutes of class she gave them time to go online and complete the course evaluation. This greatly increased her responses. 

Motion to adjourn…. D. Poffenberger

Seconded….. T. Naples

Respectfully submitted, 

Deborah K Cresap, Faculty Assembly Secretary
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